
December 16, 2008 
 
 
Media Alert 
 
PRESS CONFERENCE AND RIBBON CUTTING FOR HAVILAND 

DECK COMPLETION 
 
_______________________________________________________ 
   
 
 
What:     A press conference and ribbon cutting with The Honorable Mayor 

  Richard Moccia and the Chairman of the Parking Authority, John  

  Federici to unveil the completion of the Haviland Deck, which is  

  scheduled to re-open on December 18, 2008.  The Haviland 

  Deck parking facility is an important component to the vitality 

  and success of SoNo’s commercial and residential communities.  

  The Parking Deck was closed since the 2nd week of August for  

  necessary concrete repairs, installation of a new energy efficient 

  lighting system, and a new security system. The project came in  

  under budget and was completed on time. 

       

Who:     Mayor Moccia will speak briefly to officiate at the ribbon   

  cutting ceremony  

 
Where:  Strada 18, 122 Washington Street in SoNo.  
 
   
When:   Thursday, December 18, 2008 at 3:00 p.m.  
 
 
Contact:  Kathryn R. Hebert - Administrative Services Manager - 
          City of Norwalk - (203) 854-7791 or email at khebert@norwalkct.org. 
 
 
**Following will be a short reception at Strada**   
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